COLINTRAIVE & GLENDARUEL DEVELOPMENT TRUST

      BOARD MEETING 45  AT COLINTRAIVE HALL,

TUESDAY 15 FEBRUARY 2011  AT 6.00 P.M.

Present: Charles Dixon-Spain,  Sybel Peters,  Alex McNaughton,  Michael Russell, John McEwen,  and Danuta Steedman.

In Attendance:  Rhona Sutherland

1. Apologies  - Donald Walker 

2. Minutes  - approval given for Minutes 44. 
3. Matters arising – 
3.1- Directors – Rhona reminded us intimations should be given regarding who are standing down at the next AGM  which will be around mid- end May to allow all financial information to be available.

3.2 -  CES  - Rhona contacted Felix Wight  of CES regarding student query and reported it was not applicable for the Trust.

3.3 – Application for Bank Overdraft – John reported we were unsuccessful in our application

3.4 – Bute Estate – Charles will be speaking to Connie Lovell the Chief Executive over the next fortnight.  Rhona mentioned the Hydro Scheme with Bute Estate should be approached again and this motion was proposed by Danuta and seconded by John.

4. Correspondence – Nothing to report

5.    Financial Report
5.1 - Current position – Cheques issues once cashed would leave the bank  account with minimal funds.   However, a further drawdown has been requested from the Windfarm Trust.
5.2 -Year end accounts – These will be prepared by Argyll Accounting of Dunoon.

6. NFLS – Rhona intimated that Malcolm Wield and Gordon Donaldson are coming on Thursday 3rd March.   Agenda not yet specified and Charles will call Malcolm prior to the meeting.   All additional information required by the NFLS Panel to be submitted no later than 11 April which will strengthen the business plan and without reference to the windfarm. Digby Guy to  be approached as he has offered assistance in his professional capacity.    Fyne Homes and Mr Sutherland should be consulted regarding the plots which are planned in the forest.  Steven Gove of Planning Dept, Argyll and Bute Council should be approached with the possibility of setting up a meeting to discuss our plans.

7. Administration – Website – Charles to liaise with Rhona regarding updating reports, minutes and up to date accounts

Community Survey -     The outcome of this was distributed to the board.  

8. Projects – Potential – Colintraive Gateway and Shop

Rhona stated that it had come to light that, under the CRtB process, Galbraiths were the valuing agents and not the District Valuer.   As HIE has previously been unaware of this, the funding approved jointly towards the hotel and shop will now have to be treated as two separate issues.  Funds for the shop valuation to be claimed from HIE no later than 15 March and the valuation for the hotel to be re-visited at an appropriate point in the future.
Mini Hydro – Jane of Argyll Fisheries Board has asked Rhona  to contact  her colleague Mr Hepplewhite regarding advise on Mini Hydro Schemes.   As Milton Burn is still considered to be the most appropriate location, feedback from Bute Estate is awaited prior to exploring alternative possibilities. 

Ongoing – Office accommodation – Glendaruel Hall – The storage units are in but little space has been left for a desk and filing cabinet.  The phone line is now installed but broadband has been further delayed. 
Glendaruel Village Hall.   They are moving forward with their plans for refurbishment.  They have applied to the Windfarm Trust for costs of initial  architect’s drawings.  Charles indicated that the Hall Committee would make a presentation to the community.  The local development plan should be ready mid April and that will need to be consulted upon.  A lengthy discussion took place regarding the priority of this project.

River Ruel -   Andrew Barker will know next week whether their application to SEPA for funding of a survey is successful or not.

 Pontoons – Alex explained the McAlister-Halls have now given up the  lease from  Bute Estate.  This was the bit of ground suggested for the car park.    The Board agreed to study the proposal by Wallace Stone for discussion at the next meeting.
  Environmental Improvements -   The Board also agreed to study the proposal by Carol Collis for discussion at the next meeting.

  Ali Energy Homechecks – To be discussed at next meeting.

Working Groups -  Glendaruel Hotel – Charles stated we cannot        exercise our Right to Buy until the hotel is on the open market.  

Michael proposed the following resolution :-

“That the board agrees, given the fact  the hotel is not presently on the market, once the hotel group has delivered the business plan (which we understood to be imminent and was certainly required before the end of February) then neither the hotel group nor the hub group should meet again nor take any actions or make any statements.

The Board will review the situation at the AGM but would intend to move to a community ballot and final decision by the community on the CRtB as soon as the property came on the market”.
This was passed unanimously.

9. Windfarm – Charles reported to Carbon Free Developments on the current status of the NFLS application.   CFD are reasonably worried that they are committing significant resources to the project and are seeking some element of security.   It has been suggested that an informal approach be made to each of the coterminus community councils to arrange an early briefing on the windfarm as a precursor to  more formal approaches later.  Charles has made tentative approaches to the community councils, with the exception of Bute, and initial response has been positive. 
. 
10. Kilmodan School – Ellen Morton Argyll & Bute Council’s education spokesman visited recently and was taken on a typical journey to school from some of our most remote areas.  In response to questioning, Councillor Morton was advised that there were no viable alternatives to arrangements currently in place at Kilmodan and that the  plans and aspirations of the community in terms of future development were indeed realistic.  Donald and the Parent Council  were commended for the “Case for Kilomodan”, an  excellent and persuasive document.
11.
Date of next meeting – Sunday 20 March at 2.30 p.m. at  Colintraive Hall.  

